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Downlands News  

Learning is at the heart of everything we do  

Dear All, 
  
As you are aware, we have moved into nearly all of our lovely new accommodation and we are expecting to 
move into the Learning Support Suite, new science lab and new toilets shortly after half term. Westridge 
Construction are continuing with groundworks around the new buildings and gradually our site is beginning to 
return to normality. We are very pleased with all of the new facilities ï they are a very welcome addition. 
  
Since our last newsletter the Christmas Market has taken place - it was very well attended and raised around 
Ã4,000 for the school. I would like to thank everyone involved but particularly pay tribute to our brilliant PTA who 
co-ordinated this wonderful event.  
 
We have also had the privilege of watching óOur Houseô; a brilliant performance and a credit to all involved, 
congratulations to the team ï led by Mrs Robertson. With over 160 students involved, it was by far the biggest 
production Downlands has ever staged and it was a pleasure to watch from start to finish - I hope you were able 
to see it. 
 
I would also like to mention the exploits of our U14 girls football team who have battled through many rounds and 
are now in the semi-finals of the National Schools Cup.  The girls are such a strong squad - a very talented group 
of girls and we wish them well in the semi-final against a school from Kingston-on-Thames for a place in the final.  
 
I wanted to thank our students for their generosity - they regularly raise money or awareness for charitable 
causes - Year 10 coordinated donations of clothing for The Clock Tower Sanctuary (a homeless charity in 
Brighton), Year 8 have been busy raising money for Clic Sargent (the UKôs leading cancer charity for children, 
young people and their families ) culminating with a fantastic cake sale, Christmas Jumper Day raised a 
significant amount of money for St Peters and St James Hospice; with Sport Relief on the horizon, I am sure 
Downlands students and staff will be in action again.   I am so proud of the commitment of staff and students 
alike to the wide range of opportunities available at Downlands.  
 
Year 11 students are now entering a critical phase in their education and we wish 
them the best of luck for their óMockô examinations after half term. 
  
We were sad to say ógood byeô to a number of colleagues at Christmas - Bleuen 
Boivin (Modern Foreign Languages) left at October half term; Julie Philips (ICT 
Technician) and Jo Linney (Teaching Assistant) have moved to new roles. We 
will miss them and wish them the very best for the future. We are delighted 
however, to welcome Katy Hamilton (Teaching Assistant) and Susannah York (2 
i/c Modern Foreign Languages) who started work at Downlands at the beginning 
of January. 
 
Have a lovely half term break and thank you once again for your continued 
support. 
  
Best Wishes 
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PE DEPARTMENT NEWS 

As we approach the last 6 weeks of the football, rugby and netball seasons, several our teams have been 

successful in reaching the final stages of District, County and National cup competitions.  

Football: 

Our all-conquering U14 girlsô team have progressed through to the 

semi-finals of the ESFA National Cup ï this is an incredible 

achievement and highlights how far girlsô football has come over 

recent years at Downlands. In the quarter final the girlsô defeated 

Surbiton 4-0 in a pulsating contest. The score was 0-0 at the half and 

Downlands started the second half emphatically scoring through 

Georgia Johnson. A quick brace from Alisha Mainwaring put 

Downlands firmly in the driving seat and Frankie Angle concluded the 

game with a fourth goal late on. The girlsô now travel to Kingston for 

their semi-final match later this month.  

The Year 10 boysô have made it safely through to the semi-finals of the County Cup with a comfortable 3-0 win 

over Imberhorn. The Year 10 boys won the County Cup in Year 8 and are hopeful of winning the trophy for the 

second time to secure their status as one of the best teams in Sussex.     

Our Year 7, 8 and 10 boysô football teams have all qualified for the final stages of the Brighton and Hove Cup 

competitions. The standard of football in Brighton and Hove is exceptionally high and this represents a fantastic 

achievement - these teams will be in action over the coming weeks.          

The Year 8 boysô team are making pleasing progress in the Sussex Shield; they beat Varndean 8-0 with JJ 

Durrand scoring five goals in the win. They now face Hove Park in the next round.  

The U12 girls team are enjoying an outstanding season; they are unbeaten in the district league, winning their 

last game 6-0 against Millais. They have also breezed through the County Cup and they are now into the semi-

finals! The U12 team are certainly in the running for our annual óteam of the yearô award. 

Rugby:  

The Year 7 boysô rugby team have gone from strength to strength; 

since Christmas they defeated Longhill School 45-0 and Bishop 

Luffa 65-0 in the second stage of the U12 County Cup. We have 

been very lucky to welcome some of the Hurst College rugby 

coaches to Downlands over the last couple of months to support 

our training programme. They have provided our teams with some 

top-class coaching and this has really paid dividends with the Year 

7 team ï we would like to say a big thanks to Rob Kift for 

supporting us with this. Next up for the Year 7 team is Varndean.  
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Badminton: 

Our KS3 and 4 boysô and girlsô badminton teams all qualified for the 

County Championships; each team won the District competition at 

Warden Park. The standard was very high at the Championships 

but both our KS4 boysô and KS3 girlsô teams finished runners up. 

Finishing second in the County is a great achievement and 

something all team members should be very proud of. Our KS4 

girlsô team were not far behind finishing in third place overall.  

 

Cross-Country/Sports Hall Athletics: 

A huge congratulation goes out to Tom Roberts and Sam Wright; they both competed in the recent Sussex 

Schools Cross-Country Championships finishing 9th and 38th respectively. There were 120 runners in their age 

category - this illustrates what a brilliant accomplishment it was.  

Our Year 8 boys team won the recent District 

Sports Hall Athletics Championships. They will 

now go forward and represent Mid Sussex at 

the Sussex Championships in March. It was a 

fantastic team performance with Downlands 

winning a large number of the indoor track and 

field events. The Year 8 girlsô teams also did us 

proud finishing in the bronze medal position.    

 

Netball:  

The Year 7 girlsô netball team have enjoyed a superb season. They have won a 
large percentage of their games ï recently they beat Cardinal Newman 11-10 in 
a close game in the Brighton league. They certainly have a great chance of 
winning the Brighton league and we hope they will progress to the latter stages 
of the knock-out cup competitions.  

The Year 8 team have also made excellent ground in competitions; recently, 
they beat Warden Park 8-0 and Weald 10-2 in the Mid Sussex league. The year 
9 and 10 teams are also enjoying successful seasons; the year 9ôs beat Longhill 
12-3 and the 10ôs defeated Hove Park with a convincing performance. 


